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When the pandemic spread worldwide, 
Extension responded to shortages of 

hand sanitizer and the reliability about “home 
remedies”. The concern was some “recipes” 
contained unsafe components, risking other 
health maladies and harm to the user. Utilizing 
the linkages to other Extension systems, Guam 
4-H Youth Development professionals quickly 
formatted a brochure and a self-directed 
teaching outline for youth to understand hand 
sanitizer basics, basic chemistry, and safe use 
by humans. You can learn more about this on 
our 4-H Extension website https://www.uog.
edu/extension/4h#Activities-and-Resources. 
The importance of sanitization continues to be a 
concern for families, youth, and communities on 
Guam.

If you are interested in learning more about 
this program, reach out to our Extension 
Professionals below: 

Clifford Kyota
4-H State Program Leader
671-735-2044 / ckyota@triton.uog.edu
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